Bath Town Planning Board
Regular Meeting
Date and Time: 	May 6, 2025				7:00 PM
Place:			Town Board Room			Municipal Building
Present:		Planning Board Chairman, James Hopkins; Planning Board Members,
			George McKinley, James Corbett, Kevin Denison, Matthew Dickson,
			Michael Palermo, and Heidi Stewart
Also Present:		Bath Town Code Enforcer, Daniel Peterson; Bath Town Councilmen, John	
			Lysyczyn; Bath Town Attorney, Jeffrey Squires

List of Public Attached.

Planning Board Chairman, James Hopkins, opened the meeting with the Pledge of Allegiance at 7:00 PM.

Motion made by Board Member McKinley, seconded by Board Member Denison, to accept the minutes as written from April 1, 2025.
Adopted:	James Hopkins	Aye		Matthew Dickson	Aye
		George McKinley	Aye		Michael Palermo	Aye
		James Corbett		Aye		Heidi Stewart		Aye
		Kevin Denison	Aye

Kristen O’Brien submitted a Site Plan Review Application to the Planning Board. She would like to run a Used Car Sales Shop on the property located on State Route 415 on the corner of Campbell Creek Rd. There was once a used car shop in the same spot, run by her parents, and Kristen would like to start it up again. There will be no repairs done on the site, or any oil or fluids on the site. No more then 10 cars will be for sale at a time. 


Motion made by Board Member Dickson, seconded by Board Member Corbett, to accept the Site Plan Review Application (SP25-05) submitted by Kristen O’Brien.
Adopted:	James Hopkins	Aye		Matthew Dickson	Aye
		George McKinley	Aye		Michael Palermo	Aye
		James Corbett		Aye		Heidi Stewart		Aye
		Kevin Denison	Aye

Jeff Squires presented a Subdivision on behalf of James and Colleen Banik. The Banik’s would like to buy Parcel 2 and 3 off of the VanGelder’s, for a total of 1.442 acres, leaving the VanGelder’s with 33.660 acres.

Motion made by Board Member McKinley, seconded by Board Member Stewart, to approve the Subdivision (SD25-06) submitted by James and Colleen Banik.
Adopted:	James Hopkins	Aye		Matthew Dickson	Aye
		George McKinley	Aye		Michael Palermo	Aye
		James Corbett		Aye		Heidi Stewart		Aye
		Kevin Denison	Aye

Michelle Chase submitted a Subdivision to the Planning Board for her property on Hickory Hill Rd. This Subdivision has already been submitted twice, but hasn’t been filed either time. There has been no changes to the Subdivision from the past times it has been submitted. 

Motion made by Board Member McKinley, seconded by Board Member Palermo, to approve the Subdivision (SD25-07) submitted by Michelle Chase.
Adopted:	James Hopkins	Aye		Matthew Dickson	Aye
		George McKinley	Aye		Michael Palermo	Aye
		James Corbett		Aye		Heidi Stewart		Aye
		Kevin Denison	Aye

Michael and Chris Comstock from the Mud Creek Bison Ranch submitted a Site Plan Review Application to the Planning Board. The Site Plan could not be approved at the current time because past Site Plans and other paperwork could not be located. After a long discussion, the Board decided it would be best to table this Site Plan until at least the next meeting, where hopefully more information will be shown to the Board. 

Motion made by Board Member Denison, seconded by Board Member Stewart, to adjourn the meeting of the Bath Town Planning Board at 8:09 PM.
Passed Unanimously.










									Respectfully Submitted

									Tori McGlynn
									Deputy Town Clerk
